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Notes from Ms. Block: 
 

Spring brings a new sense of beginnings in our middle school students.  As our students complete their last and third tri of the year they are 

looking forward to moving onto 7th, 8th and 9th grade.  As we finish out the year all the staff is asking for your support in making these last 9 

weeks of school productive, engaging, and fun while supporting and encouraging a mindset of continuous learning and growth.  As we finish 

out the year we are looking forward to: 

 

 Our spring musical Shrek 

 MCA tests in math, reading and 8th grade science.  Please encourage your student to use all of their practiced and newly learned skills 

when completing the tests.  The results of the tests play an important part in their future educational pathways. 

 Class activities 

 ACE assemblies 

 Going outside for recess 

 Spring concerts 

 Spring athletic competitions 

 New friends and activities 

 And continued learning and engagement in classes 

 

 

This is a great chance for me to thank each and every one of you for giving us the opportunity to get to know your child in class, in the lunchroom, 

outside and in activities.  All of us at CGMS always brag about our wonderful students, our supportive families and how lucky we are to be part of your 

child’s educational experiences.  Thank you! 

 

Elise Block 

Principal 

 
ART GALLERY SLIDESHOW   Click here to view 

MAIN OFFICE NEWS: 
We would like to encourage all phones messages to your student be called in before 2:00 each day. We cannot guarantee delivery after 2:00.  
 
Parents/Guardians: Unless it is an emergency, please try to avoid asking the office to pass on messages to your child. Each time the class is 
interrupted, it disrupts the learning process. We appreciate your sensitivity in this matter as the office staff receives many calls each day from 
parents asking to forward messages to students. Please note that we cannot guarantee the delivery of any message received after 2:00. Thank 
you. 
 

If your student is planning to be out of town please contact all of your students teachers to get homework AND be sure to call the attendance line 
at 651-425-6868 to inform us that your student will be gone.  
 

Riding the Bus with a Friend:   

http://cgms.sowashco.org/sites/cgms.sowashco.org/files/files/2016-17%20Art%20Slide%20Show.pdf


If your child plans to ride the bus with a friend at any time they must bring a signed note by a parent to the front office no later than 1:00 am to 
receive a bus pass.  Text messages will not be accepted. 

 

 

RELEASE OF STUDENTS: 
The safety of all students in the South Washington County School District is a top priority. In the absence of a court order or legally binding 
document, a student may only be released to authorized persons listed on the student’s emergency card and/or identified on the Infinite 
Campus Student Information System. Exceptions require a signed note from the custodial parent/legal guardian. Phone calls and verbal requests 
will not be accepted without additional verification. 
 
The school district will contact the custodial parent/legal guardian when there is a question or concern regarding the release of a student. The 
school district may also require some form of identification. 

 
 
LOST AND FOUND 
Parents - Please remind your students to check the Lost and Found which is located in the hallway by the lunch line.  We have many lunch bags 
which been found and need a home.  Thank you for your attention to this. 
 
 
 
ATTENDANCE PROCEDURES  -  STUDENTS PLEASE NOTE:   
If you are leaving early for the day and have brought a note, please place the note in the appropriate bin at the Greeter’s Desk.  Then after 1st 
hour, pick up your “Permit to Leave” pass at the Greeter’s Desk.  When it is time to leave, show your “Permit to Leave” to your teacher and 
quietly leave the classroom to meet your parent at the Greeter’s Desk.  If you did not bring a note but know your parent called the attendance for 
you to leave early, follow the same procedures of picking up your pass at the Greeters desk. 
 
Parents, please remember to send a note or email to teachers/school if your family will be going on an extended trip during the course of the 
school year.  Please also remind your child to personally connect with each of his/her teachers regarding the absence in advance so work can be 
completed in a timely manner. 
 
 
 
Teachers are in need of the following items for their classrooms: 
 

 Is their 3 ring binder intact or does it need replacing  

 Do they need more lined paper 

 Do they need more pencils and/or ink pens 

 Do they have a calculator 

 
*Our annual Pennies for Patients fundraiser will take place February 6th – 17th.  There will be multiple   opportunities to raise money to help 
fight childhood leukemia, including a teacher dress up competition and a dance on Friday, February 10th.  If you are able to donate at all, we 
would appreciate your support! 

 

 
*Parents: 
Please remind your student to check the lost and found this week. There is a large amount of clothing.   Monday – Jan 30 the items will be 
donated.  Thank You!!! 
 
 
 
 
 

April News from the Health Office… 
 

 

 Absent students should be called in on the attendance line everyday, 425-6868.  If a call is not received, the student will 

be marked unexcused for the day. We have seen an increase in strep throat diagnoses, so please keep that in mind if your 

student has any of the symptoms that may be related to strep throat. 

 Reminders for school year 2017-2018, if your student will be participating in any after-school sports, a physical signed 

by a health care provider within the last 3 years is required.   

 IMMUNIZATIONS FOR NEXT YEAR…all students beginning  7th grade need to have the following immunizations next 

year: Two doses of both MMR and Varicella, one Tdap booster, and a meningitis vaccination. The meningitis vaccination is a new 

requirement and is recommended for all children ages 11 and up. You may start getting these shots taken care of anytime,  and 

turn the record in to the health office.  If your 6th grader has had these shots recently, please make sure we have an updated 

record in the health office. There is a 3 month wait time between doses so if your child needs two doses, it would be a good 



idea to start the series as soon as possible. Any 7th grader that is not up to date with immunizations will not be allowed to start 

school in the fall. You can call us at 651-425-6812 or check with your health care provider to find out what immunizations your 

student needs. 
 
 
*Mark Your Calendars, Concert Dates Set! 
The music department is preparing for another great year of concerts with our wonderful band, choir, and orchestra students.  Please make sure you have 

marked the following dates in your calendars.  For more details, please visit the music teachers’ websites. 

Orchestra- April 23, 8th grade 

Choir- May 16, 6th, 8th grade 

Choir- May 18, 7th grade 

Orchestra- May 23, 6th, 7th, 8th grade 

Band- May 25, 8th grade 

Band- June 1, 6th, 7th grade 

 
Katie Peterson/Orchestra Director 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NINE COTTAGE GROVE MIDDLE SCHOOL STUDENTS HONORED 

February Students of Excellence 
  

Nine outstanding students from Cottage Grove Middle School were selected as “STUDENTS OF EXCELLENCE” in the month of 

February.  The breakfast, held Wednesday, February 22nd, honored the students and their families.  The nine were nominated by their teachers. Each 

student represents the outstanding qualities present in students of excellence; Responsibility, Integrity, Compassion, Commitment. Introductions were 

made by the nominating teacher and described in detail why each student was selected.  

          Building principal, Elise Block, stated, “We're very proud of these students. They are doing a great job contributing to the positive climate of 

Cottage Grove Middle School.”  The Cottage Grove Middle School recognition committee supports and organizes the monthly event. 

Family members were recognized and thanked for the important role they play in supporting a child's success in school. Encouraging students 

to complete their homework, be responsible, and take pride in what they do falls on the adults at home. Teachers and parents are in partnership to foster 

the next generation of successful adults.     

 
Our congratulations to: Colten Aune, , Jack Blumberg, Sonny Cotroneo, Aliya Freberg, Trinity Hobot, Sarah Le, Evan Poeschel, Kathy Sermeno and 

Lauren South 

  

Pictured (from left to right):  Kathy Sermeno, Jack Blumberg, Lauren South, Sonny Cotroneo, Trinity Hobot, Sarah Le, Aliya Freberg, Evan Poeschel 

and Colten Aune 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COTTAGE GROVE MIDDLE SCHOOL ACADEMIC TRIATHLON TEAMS WINS REGIONALS 

  
One of the Cottage Grove Middle School Academic Triathlon teams took top honors at the regional meet held on March 10th.  Next stop on 

their journey will be the state meet scheduled for April 22nd. 

The team, XO22, consisted of five enthusiastic and creative students, Amanda Kothe, Fionna Shepherd and Elizabeth Zewdu who are all 7th 

grade students and Julia Kothe and Isabel Kothe both in 8th grade.  Their supportive and encouraging coach was Lisa Kothe.  We wish them well at the 

state meet.  

 
Pictured (from left to right):   Elizabeth Zewdu, Amanda Kothe, Fionna Shepherd, Julia Kothe and Isabel Kothe.   

 
 

 
 

 
 

COTTAGE GROVE MIDDLE SCHOOL STUDENTS PARTICIPATE IN HISTORY DAY 
  

The Junior Metro East History Day Regional competition was held on Saturday, March 25th. Cottage Grove Middle School was represented by 

twenty-five students and their 18 projects.  Four projects were selected for the state competition which will be held at the University of Minnesota on 

April 29.   Congratulations to Abby Gooch and Ana Dailey for their exhibit on Ireland’s Easter Rising, Phuong Dao for her exhibit on Oskar Schindler, 

Jenna Mahnke for her exhibit on Claude Monet and Liz Zeduw for her paper on the Second Italio-Ethiopian War!  

 
 

 

 



 
 
 
Standing Strong Dance:  
  

The Standing Strong Dance will take place on April 21st from 3pm – 5pm.  Cost is $5 and all proceeds will help our Standing 

Strong anti-bullying campaign.  There will be music, sports, video games, food, fun, and more! 
 

 
Fifth Annual Sta nding Strong 5K Run/Walk   
Saturday, May 20, 2017  
 
Location:  
Hamlet Park  
8883 Hamlet Ave S 
Cottage Grove, MN 55016 
We are proud to introduce Standing Strong, a co-operative endeavor sponsored by the Cottage Grove Lions, Cottage Grove Middle School 
and Oltman Middle School. Our mission is to provide every kid the tools to demonstrate positive behavior in their community by tr eating 
everyone with respect. Proceeds from this event will go towards anti-bullying programs at Oltman Middle School and Cottage Grove Middle 
School. 
 
Registration fee: $25 in advance 
$30 on race day 
*The race is stroller friendly!  
Register:  Chronotrack  
 
Mrs. Maria White  
 

The 5th Annual Standing Strong 5K Run/Walk is May 20, 2017.  Online registration is now open 
at https://register.chronotrack.com/r/26464.  New this year, our pre-race party on May 19th, during students’ 8th hour.  Any 
students who register by April 21st will be eligible to attend the pre-race party.  If you have any questions feel free to contact Jill 
Nordstrom at jnordstr@sowashco.org; Lisa Geier at lgeier@sowashco.org or Maria White at mwhite1@sowashco.org.   
 

 

On Tuesday, March 28th at 6:00pm - Cottage Grove City Hall; we will hosting an Ambassador “INFORMATIONAL MEETING” for those wanting to know 
more about the Cottage Grove Strawberry Fest Ambassador Scholarship Program. What our program is about and what we have to offer through our 
2017 CANDIDATE EXPERIENCE!  Young women who are ages 8-22 can join us and parents are welcome! Download a copy of the registration form our 

website (www.cottagegrovestrawberryfest.com – click on the Ambassador Page). 

. 

 

 

District #833 School Announcement 

 
 

Staff Member Name:  (Announcement and online List Service) 

Date(s) you want the announcement to run  

(No more than two): 

March 20 March 27 

 

 

Type your announcement below (maximum 300 characters): 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://register.chronotrack.com/r/26464
https://register.chronotrack.com/r/26464
mailto:jnordstr@sowashco.org
mailto:lgeier@sowashco.org
mailto:mwhite1@sowashco.org
http://www.cottagegrovestrawberryfest.com/


CGMS Parking Lot 
Our Adult Crossing Guard at Cottage Grove Middle School and she is working diligently to help the drop off/pick up time run smoothly.  But we 
continue to have parking lot issues and this is a safety concern for our students.  In order for this to improve we ask you follow a few simple 
expectations during drop off and pick up times: 

1. Follow in line and wait your turn to drop you student off. 
2. Pull up close to the curb to allow student to get out of the car safely on the right hand side. 
3. DO NOT drop a student off and allow them to weave in between cars this is very dangerous. 
4. If you plan to park and allow you student to use the cross walk this is an option, but the cross walk needs to be used to ensure safety. 
5. Please allow additional time during inclement weather.  

  
Safety of all the students is our main objective and in this respect we ask that you follow the above expectations along with a little extra patience. 
 

Bus Transportation: 

All Questions concerning bus transportation should be directed to the Transportation Department at 651.768.5303 

 

Free and Reduced Meals  

Child Nutrition Programs 
 
Our website contains updated information and current menus. From the District 833 main web page: www.sowashco.org then click on 
Departments/Nutrition Services. 
 

 

                                                Important Information about Menu Changes 

Prices 
  Student Adult 

Breakfast Meal $1.60 $1.80 

Breakfast Entrée $1.05 $1.25 

2
nd 

Breakfast Meal $1.65 $1.80 

Guest Breakfast $1.80 $1.80 

      

Lunch Meal $2.90 $4.00 

Lunch Entrée $2.00 $2.50 

Premium Entrée $2.50 $3.00 

Adult Entrée Salad N/A $3.50 

2
nd

 Lunch Meal $3.50 $4.00 

Guest Lunch $3.50 $4.00 

      

Ala Bread $0.50 $0.50 

Ala Dessert $0.60 $0.60 

Ala Fruit $0.50 $1.00 

Ala Milk $0.50 $0.50 

Ala Veggie $0.50 $1.00 

 

 

 

Ala Carte Prices 



**Ala Carte options vary per school. 

Ala Carte Item Price 

Bagel, 2oz. $1.00 

Beef Jerky $2.00 

Bev-Fruit Shot, Welch's♥ $1.00 

Bev - Fusion V8♦ $1.50 

Bev-Ice♥ $1.00 

Bev - Izze♦ $1.50 

Bev - Juice 4 oz.  $0.45 

Bev - Juice 6.75 oz.♥ $1.00 

Bev - Juice 10 oz.♦ $1.50 

Bev - Snapple ♦ $1.50 

Bev - Water $0.75 

Bread, mini loaf³ $1.00 

Breadstick $0.50 

Breadstick Filled, Apple $1.25 

Breadstick Filled-Pretz,cheese $1.25 

Cereal¹ $0.60 

Cheese, curds $1.25 

Chips $0.90 

Cookie, 1.5oz $0.70 

Cookie, Double Chocolate³ $1.00 

Cracker, Graham Bunny¹ $0.60 

Cracker, Saltines X2 $0.25 

Cream Cheese $0.60 

Fruit Snacks $0.80 

Goldfish/Cheeze-Its Crackers $0.50 

Granola Bar² $0.70 

Ice Cream Bar $1.25 

Milk, Alt. (soy, rice, almond) $1.20 

Muffin, WG Homemade¹ $0.60 

Nutrigrain Bars³ $1.00 

Oatmeal Bar³ $0.90 

Popcorn² $0.70 

Pita w/ Hummus $2.50 

Pretzel, soft 5oz. w/Cheese $2.00 

Pretzel, soft² 2oz. $0.70 

Rice, 1/2 cup $0.35 

Salad, side $1.25 

Sausage, 1 link $0.30 

Simply Chex Mix³ $1.00 

Soup, 8 oz $1.50 

String Cheese¹ $0.60 

Sunflower Seeds¹ $0.60 

Topper $0.40 

Veggies, Seasonal/dip $1.00 

Yogurt, cups² $0.70 

Yogurt Parfait $1.25 

 

 

 

 



Healthy Children…..Ready to Learn. 
 
We know that there is a link between nutrition and learning. Our students tell us that they feel better and perform better in school and activities 
when they eat good, nutritious foods. 
 
This year, our healthy school food journey continues by starting the year with two new ‘from scratch’ recipes. These are: school made chicken 
noodle soup, and pasta sauce. Shown here are Jackie & Jenny from Lake Middle School showing off the flavorful new sauce – made with fresh 
herbs and seasonings. Our salad and choice bar selections will improve and expand, with the goal of presenting many vegetable and fruit choices 
to ensure that students find their favorites at lunch. Additionally, we are expanding our selection of whole grain items – many of them baked 
fresh right here in the school district. 
 
The new USDA Nutrition Standards go into effect this year. Under Offer vs Serve students must take at least one fruit or vegetable serving for the 
meal to be complete. Our Farm 2 School (F2S) project will be a great way to have students tries tasty, well-prepared local vegetables and fruits.  

  
 
Ala Carte Prices 

**Ala Carte options vary per school. 

BREAKFAST 

A breakfast program is offered at Cottage Grove Middle School.  If your family is approved for free or reduced price meals, your children 
automatically will be approved for a free or reduced price breakfast. 
 

COMPUTERIZED ACCOUNTS 

A lunch account is set up for each student along with a Personal Identification Number (PIN) that is used to access the account. This number 
should be memorized and kept confidential. Once money is deposited in the account, the student enters their PIN on a keypad at the cashier 
station to pay for cafeteria purchases.  All middle schools have gone cashless.  This means no cash will be accepted at 
the registers. Cash must be deposited in a NetCash machine conveniently located near the cafeteria.  These deposited funds are then 
immediately available for student purchases. Checks are to be deposited before school starts in cafeteria area. 
 

ACCOUNT MANAGEMENT 

 “PAYPAMS” is a web-based system that allows parents to use their credit cards to deposit money on their children’s lunch account. These payments 
can be one-time or set-up to recur when the account reaches an amount the parent specifies. Parents can also choose to receive an e-mail when a 
specific account balance is reached. Register online by going to  www.paypams.com.  Parents who use PayPams have the ability to access information 
showing daily food and beverage purchases and balances. 

Check Acceptance Policy  
Your check is welcome at ISD #833 as a source of payment.  Please make sure your check contains your correct name, address and phone 
number.  The District currently uses a service to electronically recover any unpaid checks returned to the District.  When paying by check you 
authorize the recovery of unpaid checks and the recovery of a fee, not to exceed the state allowed amount, by means of electronic re-
presentment or by paper draft.  Questions about this service should be directed to e-Cap Customer Service at 1-877-898-8987. 

Questions about the application can be directed to the district’s Nutrition Services Department at 651-458-6280. 

 

Newsletters will be available electronically through our CGMS website at www.sowashco.k12.mn.us/cgjh.  If you do not have access to our 
website you may call the main office at 651-768-6804 and ask for a copy to be mailed to you.  Newsletter will be published around the beginning 
of the month in August, October, December, February, April and June. 
 

 

 

http://www.sowashco.k12.mn.us/cgjh


 

 
 
 

 


